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MEMORANDUM 
 
To: Honorable Mayor and City Council  

From: Michael Smith, Director of Public Works     

Date: June 14, 2010  

Subject: Intergovernmental Agreement with GDOT for Asphalt Resurfacing on Vernon 
Lake Drive and Vernon North Drive 

 
ITEM DESCRIPTION 
 
An agreement that will allow the city to be reimbursed by the Georgia Department of 
Transportation (GDOT) for asphalt resurfacing on Vernon Lake Drive and Vernon North Drive.   
 
BACKGROUND 
 
In 2009 the city requested funding for asphalt resurfacing through the GDOT Local Assistance 
Road Program (LARP).  The city submitted a list of 36 streets for consideration and GDOT selected 
Vernon Lake Drive and Vernon North Drive based on the condition of these streets and the 
available LARP funding.  
 
The attached agreement provides for reimbursement to the city of up to $44,697.45 for new asphalt 
placement on these two streets.  The city will be responsible for costs for milling existing asphalt, 
patching and for asphalt costs above the reimbursement limit.  Reimbursement will be made on a 
unit cost basis and will occur monthly as the work progresses.   
 
RECOMMENDED ACTION 
 
Approve the Intergovernmental Agreement. 
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